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        Minutes of     November 20, 2012    
        Date Approved       January 22, 2013 
        Date Filed/Village Clerk    
 
 
November 20, 2012 
 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD  
TUCKAHOE VILLAGE HALL – 2:30 pm  
 
 
Present : Chairwoman   Ann Marie Ciaramella     
  Member  Barbara Nieminen 
 
Also present Michael Seminara  Code Enforcement Officer   
 
Absent:  Member  Nicole Pushkal   
  Bill Williams  Building Inspector  
 
 
Item #1    Approval of Minutes – October 16, 2012  
Item #2    29 Columbus Avenue   Adjourned    
Item #3    72 Main Street   Return   
Item #4     7 Grant Street   New Sign  
Item #5     100 Marbledale Road  New Sign  
 
 
Item #1  7 Grant Street   New Sign   
Mr. Brian O’Connor of Frohling Sign Co, representing “Verizon” presented an application for one sign.   
The sign will cover the previous sign “NY Telephone”.  The sign measures 2 feet by 7 feet with a black 
aluminum background and white and red vinyl graphics.  Member Nieminen asked if they will be 
cleaning the surface around the area where the sign will be placed.    Mr. O’Connor replied that they will 
surface clean that area and if the other area needs cleaning Verizon will be responsible.   
 
Chairwoman Ciaramella made a motion to approve the sign for “Verizon” as presented, with a 
condition that if the cleaning around the sign presents a contrast of the stucco that Verizon clean the 
remaining stucco on the building, Member Nieminen seconded the motion and it was unanimously 
carried by the board with a 2-0 vote.  
 
Item #2  100 Marbledale Road  New Sign  
Mr. Ed Quintieri of Fleetwood Collision presented a new pin letter sign and two awnings.    The pin 
letters “Fleetwood Collision ”  will be yellow gold acrylic letters measuring 15 inches by 1 ½ inch.   The 
two awnings will be Hunter Green and location on both sides of the building facing Marbledale Road.  
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The awnings measures 19 feet by 3 feet.  Discussion took place regarding the placing of “Auto Body 
Shop and Office” on one awning.    It was agreed that a sign will be placed on the door and that the 
awnings will not have any wording on them.   The door sign does not require approval from the board.    
  
Member Nieminen made a motion to approve the application for “Fleetwood Collision” as presented 
with two conditions, that the applicant submit a sample of the pin letters and a copy of the certificate 
that the awnings are Fire Retardant.  Chairwoman Ciaramella seconded the motion and it was 
unanimously carried by the board with a 2-0 vote.  
 
Item #3  72 Main Street   Return  
Applicant was not present however a motion was made by Member Nieminen to approve the 
application for “Café 72” as proposed, Chairwoman Ciaramella second the motion and it was 
unanimously carried by the board with a 2-0 vote.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 18, 2012   at 2:30pm  
 
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly 
made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 2:50 pm. 
 

 


